
[Opening] 

Ladies and gentlemen, esteemed faculty, proud parents, bewildered 

siblings, and most importantly, Class of 2023 graduates -- 

congratulations! You did it! You've survived the endless nights fueled by 

caffeine and instant noodles, the complex equations that seemed to defy 

the laws of nature, and the group projects where herding cats seemed more 

manageable. 

[Body] 

As engineering graduates, you're now proficient in turning coffee into 

algorithms, lunches into potential energy, and group chats into 

innovative solutions. You've mastered the art of deciphering professor 

hieroglyphics on a whiteboard, and you now wear "sleep deprivation" as a 

badge of honor. 

You've spent years learning that "e" isn't always a vowel, that "C" isn't 

just a letter but a whole programming language, and that the "Law of 

Conservation of Energy" unfortunately does not apply to snacks during 

late-night study sessions. 

But now, equipped with your hard-earned degrees, you are ready to face 

the real world, where the Wi-Fi signals are weak, the snacks don't appear 

magically, and the term "unlimited data" is as elusive as a perfect 

wireless connection on campus. 

[Conclusion] 

In closing, I wish you all the best as you step into the real world with 

your engineering degree. Own your journey, apply your skills creatively, 

and remember, if you can't find a solution to a problem, you can always 

try turning it off and on again. 

Congratulations, Class of 2023! Go out there and engineer the future you 

want to live in. Thank you! 


